

HPE Ref: SWD24/67774

Mr Gerard Hayes Secretary Health Services Union Level 2, 109 Pitt Street SYDNEY NSW 2000 secretary@hsu.asn.au

Dear Mr Hayes

I refer to previous correspondence dated 5 June 2024, where the Health Services Union was informed of the realignment of the Mental Health Service (MHS) Health Education Officer (HEO) positions to the Health Promotion Service.

As a part of the consultation process, employees and the Health Service Union were provided an opportunity to comment and provide feedback on the proposed changes.

Please be advised that the consultation period has now concluded. We have carefully considered the feedback provided and have decided to proceed with implementing the proposed change.

Communication with employees about the change of reporting line has commenced, and letters have been issued to those employees affected by these changes.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

Mandy Williams
Director, Population Health

SWSLHD

Date: 25 July 2024